
Three weeks ago,  I  went back to Epping,  in Essex to the church I
grew up in to attend their  400th Anniversary service of worship on
the same site.  Formerly a Congregational church,  it  had become
Epping URC in 1972.  Much had changed since I  left .  The church
building where I  had been baptised,  attended Sunday School and
Youth Group, became a Christian and was married,  was no longer
there.  The f inancial  upkeep had been unsustainable and so it  had
been knocked down and that part of the site sold and
redeveloped. What was once the church hall ,  is  now the Sanctuary,
with a newer suite of rooms built  over recent years.  We didn' t
expect to know any of the congregation either -  and we didn’t  as I
left  43 years ago,  and my parents moved away 36 years ago,  yet it
sti l l  felt  l ike a ‘coming home.’  So,  it  was a lovely surprise to f ind 3
friends from our old Youth Group who had also come back for the
service.  We were instantly transported back to the 1970s where,  as
teenagers,  we had spent so much time together and many
memories were shared!
But what struck us about the Church was the ‘ looking forward’.  The
small  congregation,  l ike many churches has had its challenges,  but
was so enthused and excited about focusing on its Mission,
sharing the Gospel Good News and serving the community now and
in the future.  
Next weekend as we celebrate the 60th anniversary of worship and
service in this building there wil l  also be much looking back ,
perhaps with nostalgia ,  and celebrating all  that has been. But with
equal measure we have so much to look forward to.  God has a plan
for us -  He is  not done with us!  And that is  exciting!  
I  am so thankful  for the Church in Epping and its people who
helped shape my faith and my l ife – perhaps not often realising,  as
the Church navigated the ‘day-to-day ’  and ‘ups and downs’  of l ife,
that each were playing their  part in building God’s Kingdom in that
place.  Just as we are doing here at Trinity,  now, and in the years to
come. And what a Blessing that is!
Helen Bowerman

Sunday 8 June 2025
Morning Worship
led by Hugh Bowerman
10.30 am

6 pm Foundry Worship

Sunday 15 June 2025
Morning Worship
led by Reverend Anna Carrington
10.30 am
60  Anniversary Serviceth
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Live Stream Link 
Click HERE

Circuit Prayers
The Circuit prayer diary
for the month is HERE

Forthcoming Services

Circuit Letter

Upcoming events can
be found in the Circuit
letter

The Circuit letter dated 4
June 2025 is here

The flowers
last Sunday
were kindly

left for us to
enjoy by the

family of 
Jim Chisholm

after the
Service of

Thanksgiving
for his l ife
during the

week

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=D6hGIulpOUk
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https://www.youtube.com/@trinitymethodistchurchwoki7678
https://www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk/lib/F937751.pdf
https://www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk/lib/F937751.pdf
https://www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk/lib/F937751.pdf
https://www.weyvalleycircuit.org.uk/lib/circuit-letter-4-june-2025-F938109.pdf
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NEXT FOUNDRY.  8th June 2025 PENTECOST SUNDAY 

On the poster below -  Meet Pastor Barnabas from Nigeria  who narrowly survived a violent
Islamic mil itant attack in which 2 of his family were ki l led.  He now l ives in desperate conditions
in a displacement camp in Northern Nigeria with thousands of Christians.  With enormous
inspirational faith he says “I  wil l  not lose my confidence in God, I  wil l  always encourage the
Christians here.”

16. 2 mill ion Christians  have been driven from their  homes by violence and confl ict in sub-
Saharan Africa alone.  Governments worldwide are si lent and turn their  heads away. They really
need our prayers!

Foundry on Pentecost Sunday wil l  be led by  Howard Satterthwaite from Open Doors .  He wil l
expand on Barnabus’s story and the inspiration of persecuted Christians from some of the 380
mill ion Christians in the 70 countries  that are supported by Open Doors.

They are inspirational!  Come and join us -  Everyone is  welcome!

Enid Burman

A prayer that we might see the hidden treasure in our communities
Loving God, help us to see the hidden treasure in our communities.

People who quietly go about doing wonderful  things that make a
difference,  yet not seeking the l imelight .  Our churches are made up of
individuals who tirelessly try to show your love to others,  and so bring

hope and help to people in need. Often these ‘hidden treasures’  are the
catalyst behind a new project that encourages others to try something
different .  We bring them to you in gratitude for their  selfless giving of

themselves,  emotionally,  physically and spiritually.  Amen.
Aileen Fox,  local  preacher,  Central  Norfolk Circuit
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Trinity Methodist Walk in the Surrey Hills  Saturday 31st May 2025
The church walk in the Surrey Hil ls  took place on Saturday 31st May 2025. Seven walkers from the

Trinity congregation attended. The route started in the Abinger Roughs and included an ascent of the
North Downs (Blatchford Down),  where there were spectacular views across the valley towards the

Greensand Hil ls.  We paused here for a rest and to take some drone photos of the group and the
surrounding countryside.The route then continued eastwards along the North Downs Way. After

crossing White Down Lane,  we investigated an old chalk quarry- a rel ic of Surrey ’s industrial  past .
Some of the group left  us at this point and the rest continued eastwards along the North Downs Way.

When we reached Pickett ’s Hole and a WWII pil l  box,  we turned right and began our descent of the
Downs, along a l ine of ancient yew trees.  There were spectacular views here along the l ine of the
Downs towards Ranmore Common and Box Hil l .  After crossing the railway we reached a cluster of

farm building,  where we turned right and continued along a low level  path to the starting point in the
Abinger Roughs.  The late May weather was gloriously sunny and there were orchids on the chalk

downlands and white elder f lowers in the hedgerows. Hopefully another walk wil l  be arranged over
the Summer,  weather permitting.

Mike Cope
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A Fundraiser Concert wil l  be held at
Fiery Bird this Saturday for anyone
interested (see poster on the left) .
Entry fee is  £5 or £10 and tickets
are available on-l ine or on the door.
Fiery Bird is  situated next to the
Fire Station in Woking and there is
ample parking on the premises.
The following people known to
Trinity wil l  be taking part:  I ldi ,
Shona , Dee and Mike Cope.

Desmond has been
worshipping with us for the
last 6 months whilst  staying
with his son Desland and
family.  He flew back to
Jamaica on Wednesday.  As a
token of his appreciation for
the welcome he received at
Trinity he arranged for Treavon
(his daughter in law) to bake a
cake for us all .  The picture
shows the two of them with
grand-daughter/ daughter
Octavia .  We are thankful  for
the contribution Desmond
made to the l ife of Trinity,  pray
he had a safe journey home
and praise God for the
richness of His worldwide
church.
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Please note:  Send any articles for this newsletter to be with the editor by 12 noon on the Wednesday before
that Sunday ’s issue.  

Email  address -  newsletter@trinitywoking.org
Thank you.

There will  be a Pastoral  Visitor meeting on Thursday 3 July,  at
7.30pm in the Small  Hall  at  Trinity.

We will  go through the new Pastoral  Visitor arrangements.
Please RSVP to All ison.  

all ison.jackson88@btinternet .com

Junior Church – help needed!
We are currently blessed by an expanding Junior Church and we want to fulf i l  the

promises we make when children are baptised to nurture and encourage all  our
children in the Christian faith.  We have a small  team of helpers in Junior Church,  but

having two more would mean that each would only be called on once every 7 or 8
weeks.  Could you help? There is  no preparation to do,  no meetings to attend, no

hidden jobs to do,  but you wil l  need to have a DBS check .  You just need to turn up
and join in with what has been prepared. We must have 2 people in Junior Church

each week to meet the safeguarding requirements of the Methodist Church and we
want to continue to give of our best .  Please do think whether this is  one way you

could help… it  really is  good fun too! 
Please contact Helen Bowerman on trinitywoking@btinternet .com


